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Albany, New York 

  
 August 9, 2018 
 
 
           TO:  All Enforcement Agencies and Magistrates 
 
SUBJECT:  New Vehicle Electronic Reassignment and Integrated Facility Inventory  
                   (VERIFI) System and Temporary Certificate of Registration (TCR) 
 
Vehicle Electronic Reassignment and Integrated Facility Inventory (VERIFI) 
 
On August 13th, 2018 the Department of Motor Vehicles will begin utilizing the new 
VERIFI system to electronically facilitate sales of vehicles by licensed dealers. The 
system will also manage dealer inventory and maintain a historical record of all 
transactions.  When fully implemented participation will be mandatory for dealers, 
with only limited exceptions.       
 
New Temporary Certificate of Registration (TCR) 
 
In conjunction with the new VERIFI system, at the time of vehicle sales a new style TCR 
document will be issued.  This certificate will be affixed to the windshield in the same 
manner as currently required.  The document will contain additional registration and 
sales information and be easier to validate.  In the future, this registration information 
will be available for inquiries in the Integrated Justice Portal. 
 
There will be limited situations where the old style TCRs will continue to be issued.  In 
those instances, dealers will follow current procedures.  
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Law Enforcement agencies may direct any questions regarding the VERIFI system or 
the new Temporary Registration Certificate (TCR) to the NYS DMV Division of Field 
Investigation via the Integrated Justice Portal or by phone at 518-474-1106.  Teletype 
requests should be directed to ORI NY0016400. 
 
Please share this information with appropriate staff.  Thank you. 
 
              Theresa L. Egan 
              Executive Deputy Commissioner 


